

Meeting Minutes

Monday, October 10, 2022

Meeting was held at Dye's Walk.



Several members showed up early to enjoy a tasty dinner at Dye's Walk.

Meeting was called to order by President Chuck Baker at 7:30 pm.

19 members, 3 officers and 2 guests were in attendance.

Old Business

Adam Hunt read the September meeting minutes. There were no questions concerning the minutes. A motion to approve the meeting minutes was made and seconded. The minutes were approved as read by a show of hands.

Doug read the Treasurer's Report. September income was \$380.06, and expenses were \$195.99 (raffle item). If any member wishes to have a copy of the treasurer's report, please contact Doug. Total current paid membership for 2022 is 38 (compared to 52 in 2021 at the same point). There were no questions concerning the report. A motion to approve the treasurer's report was made and seconded. The report was approved as read by a show of hands.

You will need to join the Eastside Club now to use their Field.

Johnson County Club only requires a valid AMA card to fly.



New Field Search

An update was given on the demonstration flight and path forward concerning potential flying site #75. All that flew at the potential site indicated that it would support the type of flying typically done at the previous field. The landowner (James Reisert) and several of the neighbors attended a demonstration of typical RC club flying activities on Sunday, October 2, 2022. The demonstration went well, but there are more people that will need to be contacted prior to filing the zoning petition.

A motion was made to approve proceeding with the zoning petition after all neighbors have been contacted. This includes expenditure of club funds to file the petition and associated fees. The motion was approved by unanimous vote with one member abstaining.

New Business

2023 Dues. A motion was made to continue dues at ½ standard rate until a lease is secured for a new flying field. The motion passed.

Thanks to all the volunteers that helped move the club field equipment. It was moved from Jon Taylor's property to Brad Hall's property using trailers supplied by Ron Harmon and Brad. A motion was made to extend a free family membership to Brad Hall and his family for allowing us to store the items behind his barn. The motion passed.

16 pilots attended the last ticket fly of 2022 at JCRCF. It was windy, but 47 successful flights were made. James Craig won the 50/50 again!

Chuck Baker and Bob Badger attended the Dayton Dawn Patrol Rendezvous at Wright Patterson (every other year event). It was worth attending despite the cold, windy weather.

Several members attended the Avon Town Lake Float Fly and Brian Merrell flew his newly acquired ICON A5 and his Tidewater (which ended up in a tree).

A show of hands indicated that there was sufficient interest in a holiday dinner. Doug will ask Dye's Walk to confirm some open Saturday evenings in January.

2023 Dues

All dues for 2023 will be half of current rate. The standard member dues of \$80 will therefore be \$40 until we secure a new field. The \$10 late fee for dues paid after the end of 2022 will also be half or \$5 until we secure a new field.

2023 Officers

The current officers will remain on as interim officers until new volunteers step forward.



Presentation

No presentation for October

Upcoming Area Events

- Warbird Fly-in, Blacksheep RC, Saturday 10/15 @9:30 am, Danville, IN
- Center Grove HS Indoor, Saturday 10/22, 12:00-4:00 pm, Greenwood, IN

Next Club Meeting

Wednesday, November 14, 2022, at 7:30pm (Dye's Walk)

Show and Tell

Doug Gifford shared his new Habu SS 70 mm EDF PNP version. Doug is using a FRSKY receiver. The maiden flight was made by Chuck Baker who said... "It flies like a Habu!"



https://www.horizonhobby.com/product/habu-ss-super-sport-70mm-edf-jet-pnp/EFL0975.html



Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 8:37 pm by Chuck.

Raffle Prizes:

 $\frac{https://www.horizonhobby.com/product/umx-timber-x-bnf-basic-with-as3x-and-safe-select-570mm/EFLU7950.html}{}$



Chuck Baker won the E-Flite UMX Timber X (thank you to Hobby RC for the discount on the raffle prize).